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Editor’s Piece.

Hello and welcome to this month’s Newsletter.

A warm welcome to any new residents to Rudston.
Everyone is welcome to all the events and activities we
provide in the village, Bowling Club, Tennis Club, Youth
Club, Heritage Project, Village Hall functions etc.

If you're stuck for bread, milk, eggs etc then you can call
at the Thorpe Hall Caravan Park, they are open until the
1st November opening times are 9.00 - 10.30 and 4.30 -
6.30 pm could save you a trip into Bridlington !

Now the children’s summer holidays are near , there will
be a “Summer Holiday Family Meet Up” at the playground
on Thursday’s. The Post Office also will be open as usual
in the Village Hall and refreshments will be served from
10am till 12pm, Do come along and meet some people
from the village.

Family Fun Day organised by the Village Hall Committee
this year will be on Sunday 25th August 4pm till 10pm
With competitions, entertainment, bar and barbecue and
friendship.

Alll the best to all our readers of the newsletter, have a
great summer time, have fun.

Rosie Mitchinson (Editor)

PS Anyone wishing to take over my role as Editor is
welcome, please get in touch with me on 01723 586475




Announcemems ‘57

Summer Holiday Family Meet up
Every Thursday 10-12 at the Rudston Playground
The Village Hall Cafe will be open to provide Tea, Coffee
refreshments and light snacks
The toilets will also be open o use Come and catch up while
the kids have a play in the playground
All welcome
Kirsty Skeates
Kskeates@gmail.com Phone 420358

CHRISTIAN AID 2013 COLLECTION

Many thanks to everybody who helped at the Coffee Morning
and Sale for Christian Aid in May, and all who came and gave
so generously to this worthy cause which raised a total of
£267.40 it is very much appreciated and will be very useful to
help those whose lives are so different to our own.

God bless you all

Joyce Peace (Christian Aid co -ordinator Rudston Church)

GAS Barbecue FOR SALE hardly used complete with gas
bottle can deliver £50 Tel 07761953564




Mrs. Allison’s poetic memories of village shops in the last newsletter
would bring back those of many people, and | have a few of my own
from “both sides of the counter”. However, | had already prepared
the following about larger stores, which | hope will provide more
memories.

Are You Being Served?

Having been given a voucher to spend, and realising | had a Saturday
morning meeting in Hull coming up, there was the ideal opportunity to
spend a little time in the city one afternoon earlier this year.

A new shirt was the choice. Yes, | usually purchase such things
nearer home, in Driffield or Bridlington, but here was an excuse for a
rare visit to the larger stores.

Unfortunately, such excursions soon have you reflecting on the “good
old days”. For a start, the stores are all the same! Some of the prod-
ucts might be different, but not the manner of display. You find your-
self (unless it is “just me”?) wandering up and down the aisles, trying
to focus on the thing you went in for. You have to identify styles and
sizes yourself, of course. Then, just as you have picked something
up, and are looking around for a till or “checkout”, or whatever they
call them, you notice a similar product on a neighbouring stand. You
then spend another few minutes deciding whether to replace the item
(now, where did | just get this from?) in favour of the new one or not.
Eventually, having made your choice and found your pay-desk, you
find there is a queue and everyone in front of you is paying with some
sort of card, which can take ages.

So, to ponder. In days of old — well, 30 or 40 years ago — the store’s
department supervisor (“Captain Peacock”) would have spotted me
as soon as | entered Menswear. After a few moments, “Mr. Lucas” or
“Mr. Humpbhries” (if he was “free”!), would appear discreetly at my el-
bow and enquire if they could be of assistance - “sir”. (Whatever they
thought of you, they were always polite). They would have quickly
established what sort and price-range of shirt | was looking for, pro-
duced two or three examples, | would have chosen one, they would
have asked if | needed a tie to go with it and probably sold me one,
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taken my money, and I'd be outside again in half the time. “Thank
you very much sir, please call again”, and you felt as though they
meant it.

Despite all the above though, | would still recommend visiting the high
street over computer shopping.

At this point, we should add: “While it lasts”, because a report from a
retired Head of Retailing suggests that even high street stores are
doomed. Mary Portas initiatives are only temporary, and shops will
be not much more than “pick-up points” for goods ordered over the
internet. (The ones not delivered to your door). By some futuristic
“hologram technology” ladies will be able to “try on” alternative outfits
simply by standing in front of a sort of mirror, apparently. The mind
boggles!

Phillip “Nostalgic” Crossland




THORPE HALL CARAVAN PARK SHOP

Just a reminder to Rudston residents the shop at
Thorpe Hall Caravan Park is open everyday from
1st March until 1st November

Opening times from 9.00 - 10.30am
and 4.30 - 6.30pm

Local products : milk, ice cream, eggs, bread, cakes
from Bridlington and all the usual convenience foods
ie, butter, jam, cereals, tins and not forgetting
children’s confectionery which they seem to find
their way down Dark Lane to visit.

So if we can help you save a car ride to Brid-
lington we are here !




FAMILY FUN DAY

SUNDAY 25™ AUGUST 2013

4pm TO 10pm

Entertainment and fun for all.

There will be games, competitions, entertain-
ment, bar and barbeque.
Further details will be sent to each house
before the event.

Come along to the Rudston Village Hall
with family and friends
to enjoy a day of fun, entertainment and
friendship.

Please keep this date free.

All proceeds in aid of Rudston Village Hall
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ALL SAINTS CHURCH SOCIAL COMMITTEE

| have just returned from the Re- dedication and blessing of The
North Face of the Church Clock in Church . It was an occasion to be
remembered in the time of this village. 35 people , including some of
the " Time Lords", came and Glyn Owen led a service first inside and
then outside the Church (under Umbrellas) and then back inside. Dick
Robinson played the organ for the hymns - Jerusalem and Christ the
Lord is risen to-day and time related prayers and those of thanksgiv-
ing were said. Afterwards we all enjoyed tea and cakes. Chris Hobbs
had masterminded a permanent commemorative board recording all
the Time Lords alongside the minute of which they are custodians,
which will re-place the large temporary board. Thanks to the cake
bakers and all those who participated and again thanks to Paul Potts
for his inspirational idea of a way to fund the repair of the North Face
of the clock and to all who donated to bring this to fruition.

At present the clock has to be wound manually and it takes 2 men to
wind it once a week in order to keep time ticking for everyone in Rud-
ston. We would like to be able to fund the automatic winding of the
clock but this has to be expertly converted at a cost of £6000. This is
an enormous amount so | have applied for a grant towards the cost
and await their reply and outcome in late July. However other fund
raisers would be needed to achieve this. Does anyone have any good
ideas ? Please let me know about them.

Our major fund raiser this year will be a Flower Festival on August
30th to September 2nd. There will be a Pre-View evening on Friday
30th August in Church -tickets at £11 each to include first drink and
finger buffet supper. On Sunday evening there will be a Hymns of
Praise Service and the Church will be open for public viewing on Sat-
urday, Sunday and Monday. Please encourage you friends and rela-
tions to visit Rudston Church for this event. If anyone is willing to help
please let June or Kathleen know 420600.

Thank you for your continuing support, June Sellers 420237




RUDSTON

HERITAGE

PROJECT

Although we will continue to let folk know what's happening with
the Heritage Project via this section in the Rudston News, the
website, rudstonheritage.org.uk is always being updated and
contains an ever growing mine of information. Well done to Neil
who is the mastermind behind that. If anyone wants to see the
website but doesn't have computer/internet access let Glyn
know and I'm sure he can sort something out

Following on from our successful Rudston Heritage meeting on

the 23 May, and the enthusiastic response of 22 people to
start a Rudston History Group, we thought a taster evening
would be a good idea. On Wednesday 17th July meeting at
6.45pm in the churchyard at Rudston there will be a guided
tour around the finest “Lost Village” in the North of England at
Argham. Cars will be required. We will leave at 7pm. John
Walker is the official guide for this site (and a history tutor) so
he will provide backup notes and diagrams for the evening.
Another date for your diary will be Sunday the 15th September
between 1pm and 4pm. There are a series of Heritage events
across the Wolds region and we have been asked to do some-
thing. Not sure what that will be yet but watch this space and
wider publicity.
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RUDSTON W |

President, Jenny Herring, welcomed everyone to
the June meting. Jenny infroduced the speaker,
Jane Forbes Adam from Diriffield.

Jane is a chiropodist and she gave us a very inter-
esting, helpful and amusing talk all about feet
and advised us how to look after them. All our
members enjoyed Jane’s talk and Jean Moore
gave the vote of thanks, Jane judged the month-
ly competition which was an “unusual sock”

Our monthly Luncheon Club was held at the Bull
and Sun where 14 members enjoyed a good
meal and a good chat.

Our next meeting will be on 2nd July when Jac-
queline Warrington will be giving us a demonstra-
tion on how to make jewellery and silversmithing,

If you would like to join our W.I. Please contact
Jenny Herring on 01262 420720
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CHOCOLATE & COCONUT SQUARES

2259/80zs dark chocolate digestive biscuits
75g/2% oz butter or margarine

170g/60zs can evaporated milk

1 egg beaten tsp vanilla extract/flavouring
25g/1lozs caster sugar

50g/1% ozs self raising flour

125g/4% ozs desiccated coconut

50g/1% oz dark chocolate (optional)

Grease a shallow 20cm/8inch square cake tin and line the
base. Crush the biscuits, in a polythene bag with a rolling pin
or food processor. Melt the butter and stir in the crushed
biscuits. Press the mixture into the cake tin. Beat the evap-
orated milk, egg, vanilla, and sugar until smooth. Stir in the
flour and coconut, pour over the biscuit base and level the
top.

Bake in a preheated oven 190 degrees or Gas Mark 5 for
30 minutes or until the coconut topping is firm and just
golden. Leave to cool in the tin for 5 minutes, then cut into
squares. Leave to cool completely in the tin

Carefully remove the squares from the tin and place them
on a board. Melt the dark chocolate (if using) and drizzle it
over the squares to decorate them. Leave the chocolate to
set before serving.

Store the squares in an airtight tin or plastic storage box.
They can be frozen, undecorated for up to 2 months. De-
frost at room temperature
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RUDSTON Youth Club

TR I3

We would like to congratulate the young people on earning their
Viper hours. A big well done to them for volunteering their time
over the year.

It has been decided that the Youth Club will not formally meet
on a Tuesday throughout the summer holidays as many of the
volunteers are away at different times. However, the young
people have been encouraged to still meet up on an informal
basis — at the playing fields — same times as the Youth Club
normally meets.

The last Youth Club night is Tuesday 16™ July, when we will all
be heading off to the beach to play volleyball and have a picnic.
Parents and family members are welcome to join us that
evening. We plan to meet at 5.45 pm at the south side car park,
which is accessed from the car park at the South Cliff holiday
park & ride. Young people are encouraged to contribute by
bringing any snacks/picnic type foods and drinks, and the Lead-
ers will bring the sandwiches.

The Leaders are looking into the possibility of a trip for the

young people to Dalby Forest for the day on the 20" August
and hiring a mini bus.

The Youth Club is committed to fund raising and intends to

keep the funds at a steady level, so the young people can take
part in trips that are not local and may be a bit more costly. For
example, the young people are very interested in a trip to Alton
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Towers next year and possibly booking overnight accommoda-
tion and transport. Therefore we wondered if anyone in the vil-
lage would like to take a “back seat” for the Youth Club, where
they are not committing themselves to regular Tuesday night
activities, but do have ideas about fund raising and would be
happy to share ideas and implement fund raising plans, If so
please contact any one of the Leaders below.

The Youth Club would like to say thank you to all those who
contributed towards a successful Table Top Sale on Saturday
29th June. The total amount raised towards the Youth Club
funds was £180

Sam - 07746630682

Sarah -07545108018

Pat - 07731485926

Jean - 07979341018
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nurch News

Vicar: Rev Glyn Owen (01262) 420313
Reader: Mr John Walker (01262) 603170

Rudston with Boynton, Carnaby and Kilham

Church news for July and August

July

7th 9.30am Holy Communion

14th 11.00am Confirmation service at Burton Fleming with
The Bishop of Hull

21 9.30am Holy Communion

28t 9.30am Morning Prayer

August

Ist 10am - 2pm  Children's activity day at Kilham Village Hall
'All the fun of the circus'

4th 9.30am Holy Communion

11t 9.30am Morning Prayer

18" 9.30am Holy Communion

25t 10.00am Benefice Holy Communion at Rudston

There is a service of Holy Communion each Wednesday Morning at
10.30am followed by coffee.

From the Vicarage,
Well the nights are now drawing in! The longest day, the Summer
Solstice, has passed and it may have been the clouds and rain but I
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didn't see any mid-summer day dawn visitors hugging the Monolith
like I have done in past years.

In the church calendar things quieten off through late July and August:
after our school leavers service there is no school, no special festivals
and many are off on holiday. Also our Trailblazers won't meet during
the summer but of course start up again in September. All that said we
have a few things going on in Rudston and across the benefice.

On the 1st August at the village hall in Kilham we will hold a chil-
dren's activity day; "All the fun of the circus’. We will have folk com-
ing who will teach us circus tricks and there will be plenty of other fun
and games too. Some information will go out via the schools but let
me know if you want to come. Also check out what is happening with
the Heritage Project as there will be some activities and action through
the summer too

In the meantime have a great summer with plenty of fun and relaxa-
tion.

Every blessing,

Glyn
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Anyone trying to follow government thinking on Wind Turbines could
be forgiven for becoming a little confused. Do we need more or not?
Just how are “local people going to have more control” over them?
Parish councils will surely need more than the usual three weeks to
consider plans. We await developments. (No pun intended). Mean-
while, the latest for Rudston to consider was another single turbine,
which has produced another difference of parish council opinion but
with a majority against (which of course reflects feelings in the vil-
lage). This is for an additional turbine at Tuft Hill. It will be remem-
bered that the previous plan for a single one was approved after
appeal to the Inspectorate. As | write, this has just appeared in local
press, and maybe surprisingly, R.A.F. Staxton reported to be among
objectors. Also, that “20 neighbours” are in favour.

The Thornholme Wind Farm plans meanwhile are becoming some-
thing of a saga. The latest appeal to the Inspectorate is the subject of

a Public Inquiry to be held at Bridlington Town Hall on 23 July at

10 a.m. On the company’s behalf, Eversheds sent a separate letter
with DVD disc explaining the latest amendments. | was unable to
view the DVD (incompatible), but these are chiefly of an environmen-
tal nature. R.A.F. Staxton will be represented at the Inquiry, no
doubt, along with other main objectors.

Out at sea meanwhile is the Dogger Bank scheme. Not much we can
do about that, but as one of the nearer land communities, we are at
least being kept aware of progress. (They are still talking!)

Another unusual planning application recently was from Northern
Powergrid for overhead electricity lines on the road to Boynton.
There was no comment from the parish council on what in the past
we would probably not have even known about until they put them up!

Parish Council accounts were available to view for the statutory peri-
od, and have now been submitted to the Auditor. This year, as | may
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have mentioned previously, that is to a London chartered accountant
acting for the Audit Office. The chief change will be noticed in the
event of them finding anything wrong. The way the figures are pre-
sented is different, and “penalty charges” will be made if things are
not to their liking. So it's “fingers crossed” even more than usual!

Apart from Wind (and not too much of that we hope!) there doesn’t at
this stage look like being too much to discuss at the meeting later in
June after this is prepared. Before the next newsletter, there should
then have been another meeting, probably in mid-August. Notices
will appear as usual, of course.

Happy holidays to anyone taking them!
Phillip Crossland

(Please note that any opinions expressed in this column are not nec-
essarily those of the Parish Council)
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Articles and letters to: Rosie Mitchinson c/o Dunmilken Eastgate
Rudston Tel: 01723 586475 - Email: rosemitch@live.com

Telephone numbers, postal addresses and Email addresses printed in the
Rudston Newsletter are in the public domain as the publication may be read
by people from outside the village, either in its paper form or viewed on the
website.

Contributors Please Note - Deadline for articles, letters or notices for
the September Newsletter is 7:30 pm 22nd August Any received after
this time may be omitted but included in the next issue if appropriate.
The above does not apply to bereavement notices and messages, which will
be included if at all possible.

STEVE MITCHINSON
Plumbing and Heating

BOILERS AND HEATING INSTALLATIONS,
BATHROOM SUITES, TILING AND DECORAT-
ING over 30 years experience

TELEPHONE 07941645532

Free Estimates

DIARY OF FORTHCOMING EVENTS
a |
17th July Heritage Project, History Group Meet =

25th August Family Fun Day Village Hall
30th August to 2nd September Flower Festival, All Saints
Church
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Advertising
Business advertising is charged at the following rates:-
1/4 Page £2.50 per issue.
1/2 Page £5.00 per issue.
Full Page £10 per issue.
Contact the editor to discuss your requirements.

Please make cheques payable to - Rudston Newsletter.

Treasurer: Shirley Harland

Useful Phone Numbers - Local Services

MediBus 01482 395533 - E-mail: richard.willis@eastriding.gov.uk
Library van every other Monday Eastgate and Long Street, around 12.00
East Riding of Yorkshire Council - Customer Services Centres:-
Bridlington: Town Hall, Quay Road, YO16 4LP

Tel: 01262 422500, Fax: 01262 422509

Driffield: Council Offices, West Garth, YO25 6TP

Tel: 01377 255556, Fax: 01377 253655

James Cole - Milkman, delivers daily - 01262 609486

Chris Rudd - Wet fish, Wed. around 9 am - 605489, Mobile 07798 652675
Wells Butchery and Farm Foods - Tuesday & Friday - 470236

Trade directory

Clare Stephenson Pet care - 420659 or Mobile 07962143697

Stephen Cooper - Joinery & uPVC improvements - 420811 or 07590206629
Steve Mitchinson Plumbing & Heating 07941645532

Lister Windows - PVCu Specialist in Windows, Doors & Conservatories - 609991
B B Electrical - Electrical repairs, inspecting etc. 678354 or 07809 458760

Stephen Ward Deep tissue sports, and remedial massage 07855951857
Neil Jenkinson Plumber 420839 or 07856291737
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